


Westphalia Township
Regular Meeting August 4, 2025
FINAL MINUTES
13950 W. Pratt Road, Westphalia, MI 48894

Supervisor Thelen called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 6:00 p.m.  Board members present were Supervisor Thelen, Clerk Thelen, Treasurer Buckley, Trustee Barker and Trustee Thelen.

ABSENT:	
PRESENT:	Kelly Thelen, Zach Rudat, Randy Bengel

[bookmark: _Hlk195108607]A motion was made by Supervisor Thelen, supported by Trustee Barker, to accept the minutes from July 14, 2025, as well as to accept the agenda for August 4, 2025. Motion Carried. 

County Update – Zach gave an update on the ITC Oneida-Sabine project, and the approval of an alternate route.  They are still looking for a permanent replacement for the planning & zoning department. 

Randy Bengel was present and gave update on the new fire truck, they have had several meetings to discuss options and will give another update next month. 

Supervisor Thelen told the board that Jon Thelen will be the liaison between the Township and the Droste Park updates and any grants they are applying for.

Supervisor Thelen will ask for snowplowing bids in September with a due date of October 1, 2025.

Supervisor Thelen was asked by David Martin Mowing to extend the mowing contract for next year.  A motion was made by Supervisor Thelen, supported by Treasurer Buckley, to approve the extension of David Martin Mowing’s contract through 2026. Motion Carried. Yeas: 5; Nays: 0 

Treasurer Buckley presented the financial statements to all board members.  A motion was made by Treasurer Buckley to approve the financial statements, as well as the bills presented for the General and FD funds.  Supported by Supervisor Thelen.  Motion carried.   

Next scheduled meeting is Monday, September 8, 2025 @ 6:00 p.m. 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Supervisor Thelen, supported by Treasurer Buckley at 6:18 p.m.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted



Kristana Thelen, Clerk					Troy Thelen, Supervisor	








